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PETITION


To whom it may concern:


Under the Code of Federal Regulations Part 552-Petitions for Rulemaking, Defects, and

Noncompliance Orders, I am submitting this petition to request the NHTSA to remedy a

failure of my 1999 Ford Contour (VIN IFAFP66LXXK228330) to comply with Federal

Motor Vehicle Safety Standard 208 Occupant Crash Protection.


In August 2001, 1 received a letter from Ford Motor Company Director of Vehicle Service

Programs regarding Customer Satisfaction Program Number OIB78 regarding instrument

panel warpage (see Attachment A). The letter advised me to contact my dealer "Without

delay" who will evaluate and repair as required at no cost to me. The following week, the

Crissman Lincoln-Mercury dealership advised me that my instrument panel was not in need of

repair.


However, by late 2002, my panel was beginning to show signs of warpage (see Attachments B

through G). In the spring of 2006 at approximately 50,000 miles, my defrost bezel-began to

rattle. As I work at a major automotive interior supplier, I reviewed the issue with my fellow

instrument panel engineers. They made me aware that improperly retained instrument panel

components can be detrimental to the desired performance of front air bag deployments as

well as become projectiles during air bag deployments.


I returned to the Crissman Lincoln-Mercury dealership in July 2006. 1 was told that this $400

repair would not be covered as the enclosed Technical Service Bulletin 03-4-6 (see

Attachment H) provided coverage under the 36,000 mile / 3 year warranty and my vehicle

was over 6 years old. I then contacted Sherman Levitt, Ford Customer Service Division

District Manager - Great Lakes Market (phone 313-587-0077) and was told that there was

nothing that Ford would do.


I respectfully request that you grant this petition based on the facts presented herein. I expect

that, at the very least, Ford Motor Company would be responsible for correcting this condition

and assuring me that my instrument panel is compliant with FMVSS 208. Thank you in

advance for your consideration. Please call me ai248-371-8240 if you have any questions.


Sincerely,


Eric Moening
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